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On 29 May 2018, the European Commission (“the Commission”) published proposed
Commission Delegated Regulations to amend the safe-keeping duties of depositaries for
UCITS1 and AIF2. If adopted, the proposals would amend the existing Commission
regulations under the UCITS V3 and AIFM4 Directives respectively. ICI Global will monitor
the development of the proposed regulations. 

 

Background 

 

On 20 July 2017, the European Securities and Markets Authority (ESMA) published an
opinion5 to the European Commission suggesting possible changes to UCITS Directive6 and
AIFMD7 provisions relating to: 

 

      the asset segregation requirements in case of delegation of safe-keeping duties by
the appointed depositary of a fund (UCITS or AIF); and 
      the application of depositary delegation rules to CSDs. 

 
ESMA stated that the purpose of its opinion was twofold: 

 



      to provide an EU framework with strong client asset protection, especially in
insolvency, for the safe-keeping of assets which are, in accordance with both UCITS
Directive and AIFMD, required to be held in custody, and 
      to provide clarification in the UCITS Directive and AIFMD regarding the application
of the relevant depositary rules in the case of CSDs, ensuring a consistent approach
across the EU. 

 

Prior to the publication of the opinion, ESMA had published a consultation paper8 and call
for evidence.9 

 

EU Commission Proposals 

 

The Commission’s proposals for UCITS and AIF depositaries cover the following areas: 

 

      Reconciliations – depositaries would be required to conduct reconciliations “as
frequently as necessary” between the depositary’s internal accounts and records and
those of a third party to whom safekeeping has been delegated, taking into
account various factors.10 The current requirement is for reconciliations to be
conducted on a “regular basis”;11 
      Oversight – depositaries would be required to ensure that financial instruments
are properly registered, including where custody has been delegated to a third
party.12 This obligation is not currently explicitly applied to depositaries in the case of
delegation.13 
      Information flow – various enhancements are proposed to the flow of information
between the depositary and a third party to whom custody has been delegated,14 to
enable the depositary to “identify the nature, location and ownership” of assets.15 
      Segregation – various enhancements are proposed to the segregation of assets
through the custody chain to enable the depositary to distinguish assets among its
clients and any assets held for the depositary’s own account. 

  

The Commission’s proposal for Alternative Investment Funds contains similar proposals and
copies across some obligations that already exist for UCITS, including the depositary
obtaining independent legal advice on relevant insolvency laws where custody is delegated
to a non-EU third party.16 
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